

Charlie J. News

JULY-SEPTEMBER EDITION

"Quality Health Care For All" Fighting Disease, Fighting Poverty, Giving Hope Silwa nezifo, silwa nobubha, sinika ithemba

VOLUME 1 ISSUE 8

Charles Johnson Memorial Hospital Lot 92 Hlubi Street Private Bag x 5503 Nguthu, 3135

Tel: 034-2716423 Fax: 034-2710234

E-mail:

sthabiso.ngwenya@kznhealth.gov.za

www.kznhealth.gov.za

0800 00 5133 (Toll Free Number)

The Journey to reduce HIV/AIDS Infection is still on

Medical Male Circumcision Camp at Umzinyathi Health District was a great success, this camp took place on 30 September to 01 October 2010, this camp was to be conducted before the end of the winter School holidays as part of the provincial government's comprehensive HIV prevention strategy.

Male Circumcision is being practiced for various reasons, including hygiene, religion, tradition and culture. This camp was targeted 240 young men between the ages of 14 and 25 years of age, of which they were screened ahead of the procedure. Due to the shortage of Medical doctors the hospital managed to circumcised 222 males during that camp.

The Management and MMC organising team would like to extend appreciation to all CJM Hospital staff members who participated in this Camp. We also like to extend our gratitude to Umzinvathi Health District team who have supported us during this Camp as well as Miss. Gxabu and her team from MATCH for supporting us with doctors, Nurses, Lay Counselors and with other working Equipments (Surgical Instruments etc) and providing us with meal for staff members.



being circumcised.



Male Medical Circumcision stall was made available to our males with vast information about MMC



Mr. Nene (Induna) from Hlathi Dam talking to you males good behaviour after they have being circumcised.

Charles Johnson Memorial Hospital Staff Prayer



The Hospital Board Members: Mrs. F.M. Khumalo, Mr. T.C. Njoko, Mrs. T.C. Zwane and Reverend S.S. Mndaweni during a Prayer

Staff members came in big numbers to listen to words of God during staff prayer

On 06 October 2010, CJM Hospital Board Members held a prayer at CJM Great Hall, all Pastor, Reverend ,and also draconian were invited to pay a lip service (preaching the word of God.

This was a prayer for CJMHospital employees and community. In fact the sole objective of a prayer was to provide healing to all employees and the public at large whom victimized and affected during the cause of public servants strike, maybe physically or emotionally.

The programme directors were Pastor Dumisani and Ndlovu officially known as (PRO). They programmed this prayer in a high level of degree and song were sung and spirit of healing was like running around in great hall, full of enthusiasm. Opening prayer was given to Rev Ndlovu from Methodist Church (KwaLuvisi) and it was devoted, meaningful, touching prayer in such an extent that healing cohesion and process was with the attendees.

Word of God was to be given to VEN Sithole from Christ the King, who came up with his song and opened his (verse) I paraphrase, we were designed and created for a purpose) and also outlined that, God purposefully (cook) a human being since from her mothers womb, and also asked a rhetoric question how come we as a designed could change and desert Lords will? He was invariably reminding nurses about a Pledge which says, I quote— (I put first a life of a patient)

At the end, Mrs. F.M. Khumalo (Deputy Chairperson of a Hospital Board Member) was given a vote of thanks .She started off by being apologetic for the absence of Chairperson Mr. M.A Dube, due to unforeseen family commitment .She noted with concern and gratitude to all who actively participated during the cause of planning, like Board members, Management –CEO Mrs. M.Z .Khanyile, Mrs. .H.S.L. Khanyi ,Ms. A .D .Nkosi , Mr. D.T.Khambule and thanked guests Rev Ndlovu, VEN Sithole ,Rev. Mbonani,and finally the board members who were present, S.S Mndaweni ,Mr. T.C Njoko, Mrs T.C Zwane and other board members who were absent.

Prayer closed with high not of joviality and jubilation by Reverend S.S. Mndaweni who is also a member of Hospital Board.

Breast Cancer Awareness

Brest cancer awareness month in CJM Hospital on 20 October 2010 was a great success and it was opened by Mr. Ndlovu with prayer and programme directed by N.L Ndamane.

Mrs H.S.L. Khanyi (Nursing Service Manager) welcomed all who attended the awareness programme and also applauded who actively participated in making an awareness viable and happen .Mrs

Gazide addresses the purpose of the day, which she noted with concern that, both man and woman should be involved to these awareness because Breast cancer is not for one gender, we as human should together and must be aware of tips and treatment to fight the disease....infected or affected.

Mrs. N. Zungu addresses a core and critical part precisely giving ways and means of how to detect a symptoms and how to expect if u suspect something.1-SELF EXAMINATION, stand in front of the mirror and look carefully for any changes to your breast, she further explained, you stand with one hand behind your head using fingertip, gently examine your breast in circular motion (lie down and put one arm behind your head with your other hand check the opposite breast....in conclusion gave a toll free number(0800 22 66 22).

Dr Hlongwa was to address about (Prostate Cancer) but due to other work related commitments he did not be present, thus the work has to be taken by Mrs .L. Ntuli.

Umdlavuza Wesigaxa Samadoda

Wakubeka ngokusobala ukuthi sitholakala kubantu besilisa kuphela. Sitholakal ngaphansi kwesinye somcamo,ishubhu lomchamo lihamba ngaphansi

kwaso (Isigaxa samadoda)wukukhiqiza okusaketshezi9isidoda).

Mrs. Z.N. Zungu giving presentation on how people can prevent Breast Cancer as well as the symptoms of Bread cancer.



Miss. L.M. Ntuli ekhuluma ngomdlavuza wamadoda, ngesikhathi kunomkhankaso wokuqwashisa ngomdlavuza.

Umdlavuza ukhukhumala bese uthinta isigaxa,okungenzeka okunye kwakho ukuthi umchamo uphume kancane uma umonakalo usumkhulu ungavaleka nggi. Ngokughubeka wabe esechaza ukuthi yini engaba yimbangela yalesisifo.

UBUDALA EMINYAKENI ENGAM 40- KUYA PHEZULU UFUZO UKUDLA OKUNGENAMSOCO...

Mr S.J. Nkabinde, Ngibonile ukuthi uma kukhulunywa ngabantu besilisa wonke umuntu uyalalela, okusho ukuthi abantu besilisa babalulekile,ezidlalela nokho...wabe esewuvala umcimbi.

Hospital Board members Orientation and Induction Programme

The new Hospital Board members received a warm welcome by the hospital management and the Chairperson of the hospital board Mr. M.A. Dube, this is following the orientation and the induction programme that was done on 12 October 2010. The main aim of the orientation was to explain the objectives and the roles of the hospital boards which is to act as ambassadors of the institution to the community, support hospital management in meeting the greater burden of responsibility, and to ensure that the Hospital Management is responsive to community needs.



The New Hospital Board Members during Orientation and induction (Miss. T.C. Zwane, Mr. M.D. Molife, Miss. E.N. Buthelezi, Rev. S.S. Mndaweni, M.A. Dube, Mrs. M.Z. Khanyile and Mr. S. Mnchunu PRO intern)



Mrs. M.Z. Khanyile (Hospital CEO) introducing hospital board to all departments

STAFF HCT AWARENESS

On 01 November 2010 Charles Johnson Memorial Hospital hosted a staff HCT Campaign at old Primary Health Care. The main aim of this awareness was to encourage and motivate staff members to know their status under the theme of "Knowing your HIV status its like knowing your surname".

The awareness was a great success as it was blessed by the presence of Mrs. H.S.L. Khanyi (Nursing Services Manager). Mrs. S.E. Ntombela (Monitoring and Evaluation Manager) and all Hospital Nursing Matrons.

Programme director Mr. C.C. Sibiya was a good drive as he directed the programme successfully, Mr. D. Ntuli opened the programme with a prayer and Miss. A.D. Nkosi welcomed all staff who were present. Staff members also got the

Opportunity to be tested for Diabetic, Blood pressure, Cholesterol etc. Mrs. Z.N. Zungu emphasized that all hospital staff members should utilized services available for them and to take care of their healthy lifestyle. The management would like to express their gratitude to all staff members who participated on this awareness event.



Matron Z.N. Zungu conducting staff member.



Mrs. H.S.L. Khanyi (Nursing Service Manager) checking Blood Pressure



counseling to one of the Hospital CJM Hospital staff members who came for health check-ups during HCT Awareness.